The Golf Course Pavenham

Holiday Lodge Accommodation

Proposal

The golf course offers a superb and unique leisure asset that could form the centre of a modest leisure complex based on Golf and Leisure Tourism. The site could be developed in the Fishing Village model, with a number of holiday lodges set around the course, with a communal services building.  The facility can offer a range of golfing activity including day-passes and weekend passes with lodging.  Additionally fishing is available along the river frontage and lakes locally.
The Leisure model will bring a particular type of tourism to the area that can link in well with other local tourism facilities including the various leisure activities on the River Great Ouse, facilities at Bedford and Grafham Water to the north
The proposed development is modest in form and will comprise approximately 8 no. 2-bed lodges and a services building.  It is intended for create a compact cluster of activity. The proposed development will be supplemented by existing landscaping and heavy standard tree specimens of mature woodland.
Planning Policy Support

The NPPF states:-

Supporting a prosperous rural economy

83. Planning policies and decisions should enable:

a) the sustainable growth and expansion of all types of business in rural areas,

both through conversion of existing buildings and well-designed new buildings;

b) the development and diversification of agricultural and other land-based rural

businesses;

c) sustainable rural tourism and leisure developments which respect the character

of the countryside; and
d) the retention and development of accessible local services and community

facilities, such as local shops, meeting places, sports venues, open space,

cultural buildings, public houses and places of worship.

84. Planning policies and decisions should recognise that sites to meet local business

and community needs in rural areas may have to be found adjacent to or beyond

existing settlements, and in locations that are not well served by public transport. In

these circumstances it will be important to ensure that development is sensitive to

its surroundings, does not have an unacceptable impact on local roads and exploits

any opportunities to make a location more sustainable (for example by improving

the scope for access on foot, by cycling or by public transport). The use of

previously developed land, and sites that are physically well-related to existing

settlements, should be encouraged where suitable opportunities exist.
Conclusion

It is considered that the proposed site is suitable for leisure and recreation development.

The site is fully accessible, serviced and has no environmental or physical constraints.

The site can contribute towards enhancing the local economy through tourism.

The scale of development is modest with low visual impact, this minimal environmental footprint can be complemented by the proposal being carbon neutral.

We therefore recommend that the site be allocated for leisure and recreation development in the Site Allocations and Designations DPD.
